
Sangamon Township 
Regular Monthly Meeting 

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois 

August 11, 2016 
Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Elsie Robinson, Ray Spencer, John Foley, Bill 
Olson and Steve Harper were present. 

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens-Highway Commissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor 
were also present. 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Public Comment: 

Thomas Scott updated us on the status of missing track bars from his property.  The track bars 
have been recovered in White Heath. Seems a mis-communication had occurred. 

Frannie Dick shared that he will be purchasing a used tractor for use at the Cemeteries.  This is a 
Case yard tractor with a hydraulic dump bed. Ray will contact the Cemetery Board members for 
authorization.  The Township Board was in unanimous favor of the purchase. 

Minutes: 

A motion to approve and accept the regular monthly July 2016 minutes was made by Elsie 
Robinson and seconded by John Foley. Motion passed unanimously. 

Invoices: 

 A motion to approve invoices was made by Elsie Robinson and seconded by John Foley.  With a 
roll call vote of 5 ayes and 0 nays, the motion to approve invoices passed. 

Announcements/communications: 

Ray received a bill from Foltz & Rupiper Law Office regarding legal work without our consent 
or knowledge regarding the Bill Dalton family’s donation of a 35’ strip of land to Sangamon 
Township for Cemetery use. This strip is adjacent to Ross Hughes Cemetery.  Ray will contact 



Foltz’s office to see if the land ownership has actually been transferred to the Township and get 
an update on the procedure. 

Also, Mike Neef contacted Foltz-Rupiper to inquire about the White Heath ball diamond lease, 
and we were charged for that as well. 

Old Business: 

The ball diamond lease is not ready for review yet. 

We have received about 20 responses to the Recycling Center survey. It is still a popular 
program. 

New Business: 

Frannie Dick, Cemetery Sexton, explained the way lots are assigned in the Cemeteries.  He 
repeated that he needs someone else to learn how to locate sites and read the book.  We have the 
funds in the budget for an assistant. So, he proposed that Tim Dick be appointed to Assistant 
Cemetery Sexton at a salary of $200 per month. 

John Foley made a motion to approve Tim Dick for Assistant Cemetery Sexton.  A second to the 
motion was made by Elsie Robinson.  A roll call vote produced 5 ayes and 0 nays. The motion 
passed unanimously. 

Steve Harper made a motion to adjourn our regular monthly meeting and Elsie Robinson 
seconded the motion.  With a unanimous vote in favor, the meeting ended at 7:35 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Marshall 

Sangamon Township Clerk 


